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A meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee was held in the Parish Office on 7th April 2014
Present:  Cllrs S England (Chairman), Mrs K England, Mrs P van Gelderen, E Reall and          A Greenway
Clerk:   Mrs J Murray
14/04/01   Chairman’s remarks
                 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
14/04/02   Apologies

On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllr Pikett and Mr Dunn, having considered and accepted their reasons for absence.
14/04/03  
Disclosure of pecuniary interests
                None
14/04/04  Minutes
On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that the notes of the meeting held on 25th March 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/04/05  Clerk’s report


      The Clerk had nothing to report.
14/04/06   Correspondence
        None
14/04/07   Financial matters

· Members were provided with a financial report to date.

· The hire of a mini-bus to take Councillors on a visit to the Joseph Rowntree Foundation Derwenthorpe development in York was discussed at length. 
Cllr England had visited Derwenthorpe when he attended the Planning Camp in York and it is a good example of how to achieve a more environmentally and socially sustainable community, it is a mixed-tenure development with 540 homes on the edge of York.  Members raised the question as to what could be achieved by such a visit and would this type of development ever be deliverable in Welton? One developer has indicated that this could be taken into account at the design stage. A biomass heating system is fundamental to its sustainability, but may not be deliverable in Welton. The concept is based on a Garden City type layout. Following discussions at the Planning Camp with an expert on NPs, it was indicated that it could count in our favour at the examination stage that we had looked at the development as part of the research for the plan. There is a need to look at the wider picture and this could be incorporated positively into the plan. This type of development may not work in Welton, but it will show that other types of housing have been considered. Cllr Greenway suggested discussing the proposed trip with Full Council and to invite all members to attend. It was agreed that this committee has its own budget and terms of reference for decision making. Some members were of the opinion that it may not be worth the trip, as the benefit to the village was questionable. Others felt that there is a need to look at alternative developments and ideas as energy efficient homes will be required in the future. Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Reall made a proposal that the matter be discussed at Full Council and following a minority vote (2 for, 3 against) the proposal was not carried. On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (3 for, 2 against) to hire a mini-bus at the lowest possible cost and invite all members of the Council and NP Working Group to attend. It was felt that the visit would widen members’ experience and be beneficial to the NP, a maximum budget of £200.00 was agreed for the cost of the trip. Those attending would be given the opportunity of contributing to the cost. 
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· Open Day event - Cllr Lowen will contact the RAF Waddington Band and dog display team to find out their availability. A provisional date of 10th May has been set and the event will be held at Manor Park. If there is any cost involved for the band and/or dogs or alternatively making a contribution/donation to their costs will be discussed at the next meeting. The cost of a manned Bouncy Castle is in the region of £150.00. Football Kick-about approximately £150.00. Refreshments will be given free of charge with a request for donations if desired. On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to set a maximum budget of £750.00 for the event.
· An update will be given at the Annual Parish Meeting on 8th May.
